IIN HERRER
-
eminam teo

BENJAMIN HERRERA	Institución Educativa Benjamín Herrera Aprobación de estudios Res.16309 del 27 de Nov. de 2002	REG-DC-SEA-06		
Carlos Feminam Ros	PLAN DE INGLÉS, FIN DE AÑO	Versión 1		
	Grado Octavo Profesora: Yira Alvarez	Fecha de Aprobación del Formato: Enero de 2019		

Vocabulary

Circle the word or phrase that doesn't belong to the same category. There is one example.

0.	A. use pesticides	B. illegal mining	C. deforestation <	D. recycling
1.	A. volunteer	B. pollute	C. rescue an animal	D. sign a petition
2.	A.waste	B. reduce	C. reuse	D. recycle
3.	A. plastic bottles	B. recycle	C. fruit peelings	D. magazines
4.	A. protect the environment	B. take shorter showers	C. have solar panels	D. use energy saving light bulbs
5.	A. I strongly believe	B. I'm certain	C. launch a petition	D. I'm sure

Grammar

Circle the word that best completes the sentence. There is one example.

0.	I enjoy A. pollution	8.	We can reduce pollution byless plastic.
-	B. walking		A. buy
	C. deforestation		B. buying
6.	There are many trees in our neighbourhood.		C. is buying
	Before, there none.	9.	It's important to consuming
	A. were		less.
	B. are		A. have started
	C. weren't		B. starting
7.	Jessica is really good at		C. start
	A. sing	10	. I strongly we can help the environment.
	B. doesn't sing		A. believe
	C. singing		
			B. sure
			C. opinion

Reading

Read the following text. Circle the best answer for each question. There is one example.

In recent years, climatic phenomena such as El Niño and La Niña have increased the lack of water in several countries. Fog catchers are nets between two wooden poles that capture water without polluting the environment. Scientists are starting to think that fog catchers can help us collect water in an efficient way. They are especially effective in deserts, mountains and other places that have a lot of fog. In the Atacama Desert in Chile, fog catchers are used for water supply and agriculture with wonderful results. A team of engineers from the Massachusetts Institute of Technology (MIT) is working to improve fog catchers. Scientists believe that, because they are easy to assemble and effective, fog catchers could become a globalized solution for water supply and agriculture all over the world.

- Where have El Niño and La Niña increased the lack of water?
 - a. In the Atacama Desert
- b. In places that have a lot of (c. In several countries

- 11. What are El Niño and La Niña?
 - a. They are objects that collect b. They are climatic water. phenomena.
- c. They are a solution to the lack of water.

- 12. What is a fog catcher?
 - a. A type of agriculture.
- b. An object that pollutes water.
- c. A net that collects water.

- 13. Why are fog catchers helpful?
 - a. Because are useful for collecting water.
- b. Because they are easy to
- c. Because they are made of wood and a net.
- 14. Where are fog catchers especially efficient?
 - a. Near the ocean.
- b. In places with a polluted environment.
- c. In deserts and mountains.

- 15. What is the MIT team doing?
 - a. They are working in the Atacama Desert in Chile.
- b. They are studying El Niño and La Niña.
- c. They are working to improve fog catchers.

Vocabulary

Choose the sentence that is closest in meaning to the one provided.

- Alejandra plays basketball four times a week.
 - A. She does sport often. B. She never does sport.
- C. She does sport once a week.
- Mario has a headache and a stomach ache.
 - A. He needs to drink some water.
- B. He's feeling ill.
- C. He should go to the doctor.

- Jane has a nutritious diet.
 - A. She only eats sweets.
- B. She drinks plenty of water. C. She eats food from the five
 - food groups in a balanced way.

- Bake the mixture at 180°. 3.
 - A. Store the mixture in the
- B. Put the mixture in the oven.
- C. Mix all the ingredients.
- In order to be healthy, you need to sleep well.
 - have to sleep for six to eight hours.
 - A. In order to be healthy, you B. In order to be healthy, you C. In order to be healthy, you should sleep for six to eight hours.
- can sleep for six to eight hours.
- 5. If you believe everything the media say, you'll feel frustrated.
 - A. You have to believe everything the media say.
- B. You'll feel frustrated if you C. You shouldn't believe don't see the media.
 - everything the media say.

Grammar

Choose the correct question for the answer.

- I sometimes watch TV.
- A. How often do you watch TV?
 - B. Have you watched TV?
 - C. Do you like watching TV?
- 6. You should go to the doctor.
 - A. How are vou?
 - B. I don't feel well. What should I do?
 - C. Should I wash my hands before eating?
- 7. Yes, it is. It provides protein and fibre.
 - A. Do you like quinoa?
 - B. Is quinoa from the grains group?
 - C. Is quinoa nutritious?

- 8. Milk and soy products are a good source of calcium.
 - A. Is milk from the dairy group?
 - B. Are soy products and milk nutritious?
 - C. What food is a good source of calcium?
- 9.I felt positive and ready to participate!
 - A. Do you have good self-esteem?
 - B. How did you feel before the race?
 - C. Did you win the competition?
- 10. You will feel more confident and prepared.
 - A. What happens if you have positive thoughts?
 - B. What should you do to be healthy?
 - C. How often should you have positive thoughts?

Reading

Read the recipe. Choose the correct option to complete the sentence.

Pasta with Broccoli Recipe

- Ingredients:
- · 2 cups broccoli florets
- 500 q pasta
- garlic
- · ½ teaspoon pepper
- 4 tablespoons olive oil
- galt
- · cheese

Preparation:

Heat water in a pot for the pasta.

Add the pasta to the boiling water and cook for 6 minutes.

In a different pot, heat the olive oil and add the garlic, pepper and salt. Cook for 1-2

Add the broccoli to the pasta and cook for 3-4 more minutes until the pasta is ready.

Drain the pasta and broccoli and add the oil. Add the cheese

This is a recipe to make

A. garlic pasta B. cheese C. pasta with broccoli

This recipe is ...

B. nutritious. A. healthy.

C. not healthy.

The ingredients include ... 12.

A. oil and garlic.

B. cheese. C. broccoli.

13. Before draining the pasta...

> A. add the oil. B. add the garlic.

C. add the broccoli.

14. Before adding the pasta ...

A. add the cheese. B. boil the water. C. heat the olive oil.

15. Some of the food groups included in this recipe are ...

A. fruits and vegetables. B. grains. C. dairy products.

Writing

Write a recipe you know. Complete the instructions. You can use the words to help you.

preheat mix bake mash cut coo	ok stor	e
-------------------------------	---------	---

Ingredients: Preparation:			
16.			
19			
		0	
	-	·	
Vocabulary			
Read the text. Choose the co	orrect word for each sp	ace.	
having our basic humar society towards our ho attention. No more (4) tempered citizens. Con this Saturday in the Na	(1) of Colombia, without (2), deserve the dignity that comes with having our basic human rights guaranteed. The (3) and indifference of our society towards our homeless neighbours has created a social crisis and needs urgent attention. No more (4) at the hands of aggressive police officers or badtempered citizens. Come and join our (5) by participating in our demonstration this Saturday in the National Park. Donations in the form of food, clothes, toys or money are more than welcome!		
0. A. discipline	B. support	C. honesty	
1. A. neighbours	B. slaves	C. citizens	
2. A. discrimination	B. rights	C. wellbeing	
A. respectfulness	B. punctuality	C. intolerance	
4. A. abuse	B. kindness	C. apologies	
A. indigenous	B. campaign	C. resentment	
Grammar			

Complete the conversation with the phrases in the box.

	have donated sho have volunteered	,	have run	must be at least
Pablo:	Hi Tina! Do you conside	r yourself to be a g	good citizen	?
Tina:	Hmm, I think so. I (0) foundation and I (6)			
Pablo:	Really? I have always wa	inted to work with	the Red Cr	oss.
Tina:	Well, if you volunteer wi		need.	
Pablo:	What advice can you giv	e me for becomin	g a voluntee	er?
	Well, you (8) walking.	, becau	use we do a	lot of
Pablo:	That's no problem. I (9)_ the last year.		every d	ay for
Tina:	Oh, and you (10) volunteer for the youth		4 years old t	0
Pablo:	Great Thanks a lot Tina			

Reading

Read the following passage. Choose *True*, *False* or *Not enough information* according to the text. Write your answers in the box.

Afro-Colombian is a term that applies to Colombian citizens that are direct descendants of Africans. Back in the early 16th century, Africans from countries like the Republic of Congo, Angola, Ghana and Mali were brought to Colombia to work as slaves in the gold mines, sugar cane plantations and cattle ranches. When they arrived, many Afro-Colombian slaves began to fight for their freedom. They formed towns, called Palenques, where black slaves who escaped their oppressors could live in freedom. In fact, Afro-Colombians played a very important role in the fight for independence from Spain, with more than half of Simón Bolívar's army being of African descent. Finally, in 1851, slavery was formally abolished in Colombia but, unfortunately, life didn't immediately improve for the Afro-Colombians. Many were forced to live in the jungle regions of the country to protect their cultural traditions, because the Colombian government wanted them to be more like Europeans. Today the situation has improved. However, Afro-Colombians continue to be displaced by armed groups that want to take their land for farming and mining purposes.

	True	False	Not enough information
Africans were brought to Colombia at the end of the 16th century.		~	
Afro-Colombians didn't fight for freedom for many years after arriving in Colombia.			
 There were towns where black people could enjoy their freedom. 			
13. Afro-Colombians held high positions in Simón Bolívar's army.			
14. After slavery was abolished, Afro-Colombians began to lose their cultural traditions.			
15. Today, Afro-Colombians have taken land from armed groups.			

Writing

Your best friend has had problems with bullies at his new school. Complete the sentences in the email to give him some advice about how to deal with the problem.

Include: a your friend's name, b, what will happen if your friend doesn't stop the bullies

. two suggestions to stop the bullies, d. your name.
Hello (16) a!
Thank you for your email. I have some ideas about how you can stop the bullies from annoying out. It is important to stop them immediately! If you don't stop them now, (17) b
irst, I think you should (18) c1
f this doesn't work, then you could (19) c2
hope this advice helps you. Have a great day!